STATE OF ARKANSAS

OUACHITA RIVER COMMISSION
19 Sylvan Hills Drive
Warren, AR 71671
Phone: (870) 226-6303
Fax: (870) 226-3280

December 20, 2005

Mr. Marcus C. Devine, Director

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
P. O. Box 8913

Little Rock, AR 72219

RE: Proposed ElDorado Wastewater Effluent Pipeline Project
Dear Mr. Devine:

As you are aware, the Ouachita River Commission was established in 1999 by the General Assembly
of the State of Arkansas for the purpose of promoting the recreational benefits of the Ouachita River.
The nine-member Commission includes a gubernatorial-appointed representative from each of the
eight counties that border the Ouachita River (Ashley, Bradiey, Clark, Dallas, Drew, Hot Spring,
Ounchlta, and Unlon) plus one member from the Ouachita River Valley Association.

The Commission is gravely concerned abont the potential recreational and eeologiul impacts of the
proposed EiDorado Wastewater Effluent Pipeline Project (bereafter referred to as “the pipeline”) on
the Ouachita River, especially downstream of the pipeline outfall. Of particular concern is the
impact of the effluent on the water quality, including potential nutrient load increases, in the river
and the wetland complex within the Felsenthal National Wildlife Refuge.

Therefore, the Commission respectfully requests that before the Arkansas Department of
Environmental Quality issues any type of permit for discharge of effluent from the pipeline into the
Quachita River, further scientific study be conducted by an objective third-party to determine the
nature and extent of the recreational and ecological impacts.

Thank you for your atteation to this matter of grave importance.

Respectfully Submitted,

Uy 7.

Clyde Temple, Chairman
Ouazachita River Commission

Ce:

Ephbrain Valdez, Chairman, Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission, 445 Louise Lane,
Conway, AR 72034

Scott Henderson, Director, Arkansas Game and Fish Commission, 2 Natural Resources Dr., Little
Rock, AR 72205 -

Sam D. Hamilton, Regional Director, U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 1875 Century Blvd. NE., Suite

-~ 400, Atlanta, GA 30345 :

District Engineer, U. S. Army Corps of Engineers, 4155 E, Clay St., Vicksburg, MS 39183

State Senators Jimmy Jeffress, Gene Jeffress, Percy Malore, Steve Faris & Representative Mike
Burris

(ORC LETTER TO ADEQ - 12-20-05)



